
 

 
 
 
A Glimpse Back In Time: Historical Photo 

 

 
SJNA Meeting  - November 10 
   
When:   Monday, November 10 @ 7pm 
Where:  Victoria College of Art – Bank and Leighton 
 
What/Why?  A forum for residents to discuss items of interest and concern to us 
Who?           All South Jubilee residents welcome 

 
Meeting Agenda: 

1. Election Reminder!  
• And please note: this year will NOT be at Sundance School 

2. Private Liquor Store – meeting 
3. City Construction in area 
4. Hero Works – amazing local project 
5. Pizza 
6. Sundance school property 
7. VCAM Report 
8. School Board Report 
9. Bank St. fire 
10.  New Business: _______ 
11.  Next meeting: ________ 

 

 
  Come on out  
   and meet 
 your neighbours! 
 

VOTING MATTERS! 
2014 Municipal Election  
November 15 
 
General Voting Day will be held on Saturday, 
November 15, 2014 from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m.  
All municipalities in BC will be holding municipal 
elections on the same day.  
 
Voters in Victoria will vote to elect: 

• 1 Mayor 
• 8 Councillors 
• 9 School Trustees (School District 61) 

 
For information  
Visit the City of Victoria homepage 
(www.victoria.ca) and click on “Victoria Votes”. 
You will find information on where to vote, 
candidate profiles, voter ID requirements & more. 
 
Please note: Sundance school is no longer a 
‘voting place’.  Official polling stations located near 
South Jubilee include: Margaret Jenkins School,  
Sir James Douglas School, St. Barnabas Church 
(1525 Begbie) and Victoria High School.   

Get out and vote! 
 



 
 

 

 
  October plastic recycling setup in monsoon rain 

Recycling Update:  I thought our January 
recycling day was the wettest ever.  Well, I think 
maybe October beat out January.  We were soaked 
just setting up the tents and bag buddies.  

NOTE: We can no longer accept mesh bags that 
things like onions and oranges come in.    
Apparently these bags cannot be recycled. Check 
the SJNA website http://southjubilee.ca/  for more 
info/details.  
     - Liz Hoar 

Note: Local Development Proposal 
There is a proposal to change the old O'Beans 
Cafe site at the junction of Oak Bay Avenue and 
Fort Street (1609 Fort Street) to a retail liquor store 
specializing in regional (BC) wines and beer. 
 
This proposed change requires a community 
meeting to give residents an opportunity to voice 
their opinions on the proposal. (Note: This is #2 on 
Nov. 10 SJNA meeting agenda, see previous page.) 

Farewell to Shellie Gudgeon 

As you may know, Shellie Gudgeon is not running 
again for City Council.  She has been our councillor 
for three years and in that time has come to almost 
every meeting and plastic recycling day plus many 
other events in our neighbourhood.   

Shellie pitched in to fight for Sundance School and 
she’s kept us informed about events at City Hall 
that might affect our neighbourhood.   

I’ve been in this neighbourhood for over 20 years, 
and I cannot think of another city councillor who 
has worked so tirelessly for our neighbourhood.   

Thanks, Shellie, for all you have done for us.   

We will miss you! 

     -Liz Hoar

 

Plastic Recycling 

2nd Saturday of every month 

 

Next plastic recycling is: 

Saturday, November 8th 

10am – noon 

Victoria College of Art parking lot 

(Bank and Leighton) 

 


